
Melanie Hollis 
Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure 
melanie.hollis@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Letter uploaded to the Major Projects Planning Portal 

Modification advice for Cullen Valley Modification 5 - Extension of Life (DA200-5-2003) (Cullen Valley Modification 
5 (DA200-5-2003-Mod-5))  

Dear Melanie, 

Thank you for your referral dated 5 March 2025 inviting comments from the Heritage Council of NSW on the above 
State Significant Development (SSD) proposal. 

The following report was considered in our assessment: 

• Cullen Valley Mine DA 200-5-2003 Modification 5 Report- prepared by EMM, dated January 2025 

The proposed development involves: 

• Modification of the approved project boundary to include a small adjacent area to utilise existing water 
infrastructure  

• Extension of the mine life for another 5 years (until August 2030) 

Heritage NSW understands that the proposed modification will not require any additional surface disturbance 
activities beyond those currently assessed and approved.  

No SHR items, or items of historical heritage significance are located within the current project, or proposed 
modification boundary.  

As delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, I provide the following comments: 

• The findings and impact assessment in Table 7.11 of the Modification Report are supported. 

If you have any questions about this correspondence, please contact Sarah McGuinness, Senior Assessments 
Officer at Heritage NSW on (02) 9873 8500 or heritagemailbox@environment.nsw.gov.au 

Yours sincerely 

Nicole Davis 
Nicole Davis 
Manager Assessments  
Heritage NSW 
Department of Climate Change, Energy, the Environment and Water  
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 

12 March 2025 
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